Galion City Health Department

Tuesday, January 10, 2023, 5:00pm-6:30pm



Present: Tom O'Leary, Mayor, City of Galion, President; Ms. Andrea Barnes, Director of Environmental Health; Lynn Corwin, Director of Nursing; Mr. Dennis Sterling, Board Member; Ms. Shellie Burgin, Board Member; Ms. Sarah Miley, Reproductive Health & Wellness Program Manager; Amanda Moran, Board Member; Jason McBride, Health Commissioner.

Guest(s): N/A

Absent: Ms. Olivia Roston, Business Services Officer; Ms. Tina Nichols, Health Educator/DIS; Jennifer Jordan, Administrative Assistant-Medical Assistant; Ms. Andrea Wildenthaler, Board Member; Ms. Candy Yocum, Board Member; Kim Ponziani, Public Health Nurse; Jessica Bourne, MA.

1 Call to Order

Dennis called the meeting to order at 5:00pm.

2 Approval of Consent Agenda

Motion to approve the consent agenda for January 10, 2023

*Note any consent agenda items to be removed, if necessary.

Result: Approved

Motioned: Amanda Moran

Seconded: Ms. Shellie Burgin

Voter	Yes	No	Abstaining
Mr. Dennis Sterling, Board Member	X		
Ms. Shellie Burgin, Board Member	×		
Amanda Moran, Board Member	X		

2.1 Health Commissioner (HC) Report

See attached HC Report.

Attachments:

Monthly Report - HC, December 2022.pdf

2.2 Environmental Health (EH) Team Report

See attached EH Division Report.

Attachments:

Monthly Report - EH, December 2022.pdf

2.3 Nursing Team Report

See attached Nursing Division Report.

Attachments:

Monthly Report - DON, December 2022.docx

Galion City Health Department

Tuesday, January 10, 2023, 5:00pm-6:30pm



2.4 Contracts

Contracts that were entered into by the Health Commissioner:

Attachments:

Contract - Medical Director - Crum - 2023-24 (Signed).pdf

2.5 Board of Health Continuing Education (ORC 3701.342)

Reminder to BOH members that two (2) hours of continuing education are required to be completed each calendar year, per ORC 3701.342.

Verification sheets (attached), and copies of certificates (if applicable) need to be submitted to Health Commissioner. There is an applicable training on Sunshine Laws (very good for new members) available virtually at the following link:

https://www.ohioattorneygeneral.gov/Legal/Sunshine-Laws/Sunshine-Law-Training

Kent State College of Public Health has created additional learning modules to assist local boards of health meet their two-hour annual continuing education requirements. Access all of the learning modules here: https://www.kent.edu/publichealth/local-boards-health-continuing-education-lectures

Attachments:

BOH CE Sign-off TEMPLATE.docx

Minutes: Jason requested to add a contract to the consent agenda of the Contracting and Credentialing Specialist. Since the BOH previously provided approval for staff to move forward with grant positions, Jason felt this would be appropriate to add to the consent agenda. Shellie requested that this be added as new business since BOH members have not had a chance to review it before the meeting, since it wasn't originally attached. Jason mentioned that there was another contract for a phlebotomist that he is requesting to add under New Business as well.

3 Approval of the Agenda

Motion to approve the agenda for January 10, 2023

Minutes: Approved as amended. Four items were added under New Business – to discuss the hiring of an independent contractor who works as a Contracting & Credentialing Specialist, and to seek permission to create a job post and fill the position of an independent contractor who is a phlebotomist. Shellie also requested to add under New Business about possibly starting the discussion about considering working more closely with Crawford County Public Health. Andy asked why, and Shellie said it merits a discussion and talked about wanting to avoid discussing it after it's too late. This is to decide if we even want to initiate a discussion with them, and then decide where to go from there. She said they may not be interested anyway. Andy asked if that meant dissolving us into them, and Shellie replied that it could be any type of partnership. She said we wouldn't know what that would look like unless we engage in talks with them.

Jason also requested to add an incident report to the agenda under the Reports section. This was from something that happened earlier in the day before the meeting, after the agenda had been distributed. Dennis asked for this to be New Business since the BOH hasn't had a chance to read that either.

Result: Approved

Motioned: Ms. Shellie Burgin

Seconded: Amanda Moran

Galion City Health Department

Tuesday, January 10, 2023, 5:00pm-6:30pm



Voter	Yes	No	Abstaining
Mr. Dennis Sterling, Board Member	×		
Ms. Shellie Burgin, Board Member	×		
Amanda Moran, Board Member	X		

4 Approval of Board of Health Meeting Minutes

4.1 Approval of Board of Health Meeting Minutes

Motion to approve the December 13, 2022, GCHD Board of Health Meeting Minutes.

Minutes: Approved as presented.

Result: Approved

Motioned: Amanda Moran

Seconded: Ms. Shellie Burgin

Voter	Yes	No	Abstaining
Mr. Dennis Sterling, Board Member	X		
Ms. Shellie Burgin, Board Member	X		
Amanda Moran, Board Member	X		

Attachments: Minutes - December 2022 (Final).pdf

4.2 Approval of Board of Health Special Meeting Minutes

Motion to approve the January 4, 2023, GCHD Board of Health special meeting minutes.

Minutes: Approved as presented.

Result: Approved

Motioned: Ms. Shellie Burgin

Seconded: Amanda Moran

Voter	Yes	No	Abstaining
Mr. Dennis Sterling, Board Member	×		
Ms. Shellie Burgin, Board Member	×		
Amanda Moran, Board Member	×		

Galion City Health Department

Tuesday, January 10, 2023, 5:00pm-6:30pm



Attachments: Minutes - January 2023 (special meeting) (Final).pdf

5 Approval of Fiscal Reports

Motion to approve the December 2022 Fiscal Reports as presented by:

Minutes: Approved as presented.

Result: Approved

Motioned: Ms. Shellie Burgin

Seconded: Amanda Moran

Voter	Yes	No	Abstaining
Mr. Dennis Sterling, Board Member	×		
Ms. Shellie Burgin, Board Member	×		
Amanda Moran, Board Member	X		

Attachments: Fiscal Reports 12-2022 (Signed).pdf

6 Reports

6.1 PHAB Accreditation

As requested, attached is a sheet of the different tasks for completing the remaining accreditation requirements, along with ideas of what can meet those requirements. However, this will soon be outdated. Accreditation Specialist Sara Houchins will spend the day at the health department on Friday and will work mostly with Andy (and Jason when he is available) to work on the requirements.

If the December meeting minutes are approved during this meeting, then Jason will be ready to work on and complete the requirements for Domain 12, which have to do with assessing meeting minutes for two different quarters. Jason will use the meeting minutes from July-September 2022 for one quarter and will also use the October-December 2022 meeting minutes for the second quarter.

Regarding the health surveys, the vast majority of them were completed on paper instead of electronically. Over 200 paper health survey results have now been digitized and plans will start this week to analyze the health data, which will help us make tremendous progress on Domain 1, Domain 9, and the Strategic Plan.

Jason contacted PHAB for clarity about if there is a deadline extension because of the new accreditation website migration, meaning the current website was down for several weeks. Jason was first told that there would be an extension depending on the length of the migration, but then someone else later said that the extension doesn't apply to us since our deadline wasn't until March. Jason reached out for clarification because of the mixed messages. In response, he was told that if we wanted to request additional time for the deadline because of the new website migration, or for the COVID extension which is only granted this year, now is the time to let them know how much additional time we'd like to request.

Minutes: Andy asked Jason how many surveys we received back. Jason said that after throwing out several surveys for either being blank or since people said they were not residents of Galion in question 1, that left 250

Galion City Health Department

Tuesday, January 10, 2023, 5:00pm-6:30pm



completed surveys. Jason talked about using an online calculator to determine the ideal minimum number of completed surveys, which was 372 given the size of Galion. Jason plans to speak with Sara when she comes to the health department on Friday about which demographics are currently under-represented in the survey results so that greater emphasis can be placed on getting more from those demographics. Jason said that the Chamber of Commerce would soon send out an email blast on their listsery. Dennis asked if we had it online, and Jason said yes.

Dennis asked if we're doing okay to get it completed on time. Jason shared the mixed messages he received about receiving an extension. Since an extension is available, Jason believes that it would be better to request it and not need it, rather than the opposite being true. Andy feels extra time won't be needed. Dennis suggested also waiting to ask for an extension until we get closer to see if it's even necessary. Shellie said if we can't wait until next month, we should ask for it, but still work as if our original deadline of March 15th is still the last day, so that the extension isn't seen as a license to procrastinate.

Attachments: Task Assignments 004.docx

6.2 **School Contracts**

As discussed at the June 2022 BOH meeting, this item will remain on the agenda and revisited monthly to discuss updates and what can be done so GCHD can be in a place where we are ready for the Galion City School District contract again.

In December, Galion City Schools received notification that the report from the Ohio Department of Health (ODH) for the vision and hearing student screenings was not submitted to ODH from the school nurses (while our school nurses had a contract for school year 2021-2022). Thankfully, that turned out to be a mistake and Kara was able to prove that it actually was completed. Shortly after she completed that report during the previous school year, Kara received a confirmation email afterwards that the report was submitted to ODH, and she forwarded that confirmation email to her personal email. Since she no longer has access to her school email, she had to use that confirmation email from her personal email account to show we successfully completed that ODH report.

Minutes: Mayor O'Leary asked when the school contract for the new school year would be decided. Jason explained that in the previous school year, the talks for that took place largely in April and May. Shellie said the sooner the better to contact them because of how difficult it is to fill the school nurse position. Mandi pointed out that the current contract with Crawford County Public Health was only for one year. Shellie said by reaching out now, this can give us an idea about whether they are even interested in any further discussions. It might help us to know how much we would charge, especially since the market has changed a lot in the last couple of years. It could also be helpful to have our information together before approaching them, such as knowing how much we'd charge.

Mayor O'Leary said that planning how to approach this would be time well spent. He's not sure if anyone would be able to change the Superintendent's mind, but it may be helpful to speak to the school board members about the link between the health department and the school, particularly that without our health department having the school nurse contract, it makes it harder for us to serve them during the summer months when school is out, since we can't afford the funding without the school nurse contract. He believes it was a personality issue, and that some of the nurses we've had have been more difficult employees. Some known school board members include Melissa Miller, Laura Johnson, Grant Harbrick, Mike Metier and Dennis Lona.

Mayor O'Leary talked about how a few years back, before Andy started working here, Dennis Long was on the school board and the Board of Health, and the pay and other terms were more favorable for the school. Andy said that a few years back, the health department had to lower the cost because the school was threatening to go elsewhere. However, the school agreed to pay more for this current school year.

Mandi said that based on the Superintendent's visit to the BOH meeting last year, Mandi said that the BOH was unaware of how things had become at the school with the nurses until it was nearly too late to do anything

Galion City Health Department

Tuesday, January 10, 2023, 5:00pm-6:30pm



about it. Mandi said we would want to apologize again to the Superintendent about the negative experience they received. Mayor O'Leary wondered if the school nurse 'pissed someone off' out there. Jason was asked his perspective on why they didn't want to renew, and he said it was likely several factors, including negative experiences from the school nurse, some missteps from Jason, and more.

6.3 **HB 507 passed**

Among other things, House Bill 507 contains food survey language, which will affect the work of the Director of Environmental Health. This bill will go into effect in April 2023.

Minutes: Andy explained that ODH and Ag changed the food survey process, which is done every three years. OEHA, which is Andy's professional association, and AOHC (Jason's professional association), were in conflict with the way they were doing it because they were putting people on provisional status, which means people might get their programs taken away from them, sometimes for dumb reasons. They thought really hard on the process and they are now required to take an exam on the food code. Dennis asked if this simplifies the process, and Andy said she can't really tell from the language of the bill. This will more significantly affect the larger health departments who have more Registered Environmental Health Specialists (REHSs) with less experience.

REHSs previously had to write up every violation. Critical violations always had to be written up, but now for the less serious violations, there is more ability to provide education and not write up every little thing. Reporting every violation would sometimes result in overly-lengthy reports, so hopefully this new bill will help curtail that.

7 Old Business

Minutes: No old business was discussed during this meeting.

8 New Business

8.1 Election of President Pro Tempore

Discussion and election of new President Pro Tempore, since Dennis Sterling's term on the board nearly concludes and will no longer serve as the President Pro Tempore

Minutes: Shellie sought additional clarification on this role. For example, what is the hierarchy of the President Pro Tempore and the Vice President. Mayor O'Leary said this role serves as a substitute for him (since the Mayor is the Board President). The next 'in command' is the President Pro Tempore and then the Vice President. Dennis explained that the President Pro Temp is the chair at all the meetings and signs documents on behalf of the health department that go to the city. Dennis said that Jason and Andy have both been pretty good about getting documents signed that need it, and that he could always swing by to sign it as needed. The President Pro Tempore also needs to ensure that everyone signs what needs to be signed before they leave. That role is also the spokesperson for the board. Dennis also said that there is a lot of behind-the-scenes time that people don't realize, and he said it takes too much time for what he has available right now. Whoever fills this role should know that there is a significant amount of time for follow up with members of the health department. The President Pro Temp is able to decide when that is, whether that is at 8am, or at a Third Friday outreach event, etc. Dennis said you've got to be committed to do that, and he currently can't keep that commitment.

Shellie joked about arm wrestling Mandi for the role, and then Shellie nominated herself. Since there were no other nominations, Dennis said that Shellie is the new President Pro Tempore.

Result: Approved

Motioned: Mr. Dennis Sterling

Seconded: Ms. Shellie Burgin

Galion City Health Department

Tuesday, January 10, 2023, 5:00pm-6:30pm



Voter	Yes	No	Abstaining
Mr. Dennis Sterling, Board Member	X		
Ms. Shellie Burgin, Board Member	X		
Amanda Moran, Board Member	X		

8.2 Incident report (voted onto the agenda)

A troubled individual came to the health department twice recently. On the day of this meeting, this person came a second time and made threatening remarks to staff.

Minutes: Jason read verbatim the description of the incident, as explained by the front desk staff Jessica. Afterwards, Andy said that since his first visit, we had heard he is schizophrenic and on meth. Jason said that Andy called a police dispatcher and was told to call the police right away if he returns to the health department. We need to trespass him. There was discussion about how he was fed by staff. Mandi said it's tough because we want to help someone in that situation, and Dennis said it'd be good if he was connected to social services, though maybe there isn't anything in town for his needs. Dennis asked if any staff members were hurt, and Jason said no.

8.3 Approval of hiring Contracting and Credentialing Specialist (voted onto the agenda)

Motion to approve the HC to proceed with the hiring of Penny Taylor as the Contracting & Credentialing Specialist, as a grant-funded position.

Minutes: Andy said that this position was funded by the Workforce Development grant, and that she helps process insurance and medical billing. Mandi asked if her responsibilities could carry over into doing paperwork for the school nurse contract, and Sarah explained that it wouldn't work in this case. Dennis asked if this frees up time for those who currently work on the documentation, and Andy confirmed that yes and that this is why she was hired. It was asked if this is a part-time or full-time position. Jason referenced the contract and said the maximum number of hours allowed in the contract, showing that it is part-time. Andy explained that when this contract was written, it was before we knew the grant would be renewed for additional years. Penny will be most helpful for Olivia Roston and Jenny Jordan. Andy also clarified that we are simply presenting this contract and that it has already been approved, since the board granted prior approval for positions which are grant-funded. Dennis later asked for a motion to provide that contract. Andy said it was meant to be included in the consent agenda. After it passed, Dennis said we may have gone around the barn, but we still got it done.

Result: Approved

Motioned: Mr. Dennis Sterling

Seconded: Amanda Moran

Voter	Yes	No	Abstaining
Mr. Dennis Sterling, Board Member	×		
Ms. Shellie Burgin, Board Member	×		
Amanda Moran, Board Member	×		

Minutes - Galion Board of Health Meeting Galion City Health Department

Tuesday, January 10, 2023, 5:00pm-6:30pm



Attachment: Contract - Contracting & Credentialing Specialist - Penny Taylor (Signed).pdf

8.4 Permission to hire for independent contractor position – phlebotomist (voted onto the agenda)

Motion to approve the HC/Nurse Practitioner to post for an opening of a phlebotomy contractor, select the contractor, and enter into the attached phlebotomy contract.

Minutes: Sarah explained how a phlebotomist will be needed for the Reproductive Health and Wellness team to carry out their work. We had a phlebotomist, but the contract expired so we are seeking to continue that. We intend to post the position but intend to continue working with the phlebotomist we have already been working with.

Result: Approved

Motioned: Amanda Moran

Seconded: Mr. Dennis Sterling

Voter	Yes	No	Abstaining
Mr. Dennis Sterling, Board Member	X		
Ms. Shellie Burgin, Board Member	X		
Amanda Moran, Board Member	X		

Attachment: Contract - Phlebotomy.docx

8.5 **Discussion of possible collaboration with Crawford County Public Health (voted onto the agenda) Minutes:** Shellie clarified that when this was voted onto the agenda, this was not to say that we need to speak with Crawford County Public Health necessarily; rather, it was more about having a discussion about whether that would be a good thing to do or not. If we did speak with them about any type of collaboration, such as a merger, it would be more about exploring what that would look like and if it would make sense to move forward with that or not.

There would be many things to consider, such as if it would cost the city more to do that, or if we would lose any services, etc. Dennis said that he has attended two of their board meetings where this was discussed. He said it was interesting to see because they 'tap danced' around the question and did not get into 'the meat' of the matter. He said his opinion is that they have no intention to provide the services that we do. He said that our work could be more in conjunction with each other as opposed to two separate entities. We are not promoting the idea of throwing everything out and give in to the county. We are looking at if something does change. For example, what happens if our finances changes? If COVID grants had been done differently, we would have been 'screwed' because we never would have gotten any money from the county. Though they were required to provide a portion of the funding to our city department, what would happen if they decided to provide everything to the entire county? Andy explained that they were required to provide the funding, and Dennis said all in due time, and that the language could have changed to be less favorable for us.

Sarah talked about her multi-county grants, and how she, Tina, Jenny, and Olivia are doing the work of many people because it is a lot. She is feeling tapped out from it as well. Shellie said no one wants to lose any services, so any conversations would be framed about how we could incorporate our services. It was brought up how accreditation was used by the legislature as a way to threaten certain health departments, and something else could come up in the future.

Andy said that when Kate Siefert (the Health Commissioner of Crawford County Public Health) to our council meeting in 2018, she clearly said that she wouldn't need any of our employees. Dennis asked if things may have changed since then and if we should explore it again. Andy asked for clarification about what we'd ask them for in particular. Shellie said that it can be open-ended, and that she's not sure she'd call it a merger. She said that one example is we still provide the same services and contract some services out to the county like many other small city health departments. It could be that our services continue as is, but we receive pay through another avenue and not through the city of Galion. Shellie said that it

Minutes - Galion Board of Health Meeting Galion City Health Department

Tuesday, January 10, 2023, 5:00pm-6:30pm



could be that if we approach them about a potential to work together, they may reject it and say they are unable (or unwilling) to take that on.

Mayor O'Leary said that in 1987, after 9-1-1 was implemented in the county, he thought that it would be good to have a county health department. He remembered thinking back then that this would help overcome the history of Galion and Bucyrus not working together on different initiatives. The conversation came to the sexual health clinic and how it helps financially, though some at the county level are apprehensive about the nature of the services. Sarah said she would love for people to shadow them to learn more about what they really do and how impactful it is. The circumstances they work in to help people are often not particularly pleasant, but they get it done when no one else will. Mayor O'Leary said that he is a fan now of those services but not necessarily the ads. Sarah offered to take any critics on a field trip down to Marion to go in sketchy homes with fly tape hanging down, and they can watch her draw blood on them and how she may have to stick them five or six times, because they are 'whorring themselves out'. She talked about working as the most underpaid Nurse Practitioner we'll ever see, and that she has to decline benefits because of her situation. Sarah said it feels like 's*** and it feels like the existence of the health department gets dangled in front of them. Shellie said that is not the intention at all of this type of discussion. Sarah talked about how she wants to keep doing this because she loves what she does, and she and the Mayor agreed that hardly anyone loves what they do. Shellie said that the Board is committed to the Sexual Health clinic.

Mayor O'Leary said that it's hard to imagine, but they have two different pertinent boards at the county level, and there are some among them that have no interest in the Sexual Health clinic. The Mayor said they wouldn't need to justify anything to him because he knows now that it's a helpful, needed service. Shellie said that if the county said they wanted nothing to do with the Sexual Health clinic, then the whole discussion with them would be over. Sarah pointed out that those issues also stem from a larger lack of understanding of what public health actually is, from clean restaurants, to crap not literally flowing down the streets or in pools, etc. Sarah talked about how we were also the backbone during COVID.

Shellie said that we had a similar conversation before deciding to move forward on hiring a new Health Commissioner. With it being difficult to maintain Board of Health members, that is one reason to possibly consider doing more with the county. Some factors to consider would be how much would it cost, which grants are transferrable and which ones are not. Shellie talked about how Kate is very involved in several different community coalitions, and how in the last couple years, people have become more aware of sticky topics such as drug misuse, suicide, sexually transmitted infections, and more, and that people are more willing to address these in this area than before. People have been working hard to fight the stigmas and it has been a very slow road. They may be more open than before, and in the end we may decide it's not worth the time, or it may cost too much, etc.

Depending on how a hypothetical conversation with them happens, we may find new ways to work together, regardless of the outcome. Andy said that for the purposes of accreditation, we need to show that we are a separate entity, and that we collaborate together on the CHA on community coalitions (like FCFC), on planning commissions and different drills. Andy said that in 2019, they clearly said they wouldn't entertain the idea of having another building here. Dennis asked if the job has changed since then, and Andy said not really. He asked if anything changed in our agency since 2019, and Andy replied not really. Dennis said that it has. Andy said there's no school contract now, and Dennis said not only that, but to also look at all the new faces. Dennis asked if Sarah was there in 2019, and she said she was working on a contract at that point, and that their grants are now triple what they were back then. Dennis said there's probably been quite a few changes in their agency since 2019, too, which leads one to believe that you can't hear a 'no' in 2019 and expect it to be that way forever. He said they may still say no in 2023, which is not a problem, but it's a current no. Shellie added that if they say no in 2023, this may be something to broach again in three or five years to see what that might look like. As an example, if it was incredibly cost prohibitive, that would be a no-brainer to not move forward with anything. Andy said that this would have saved the city a lot of money, then Shellie said she doesn't know that because she's never seen a proposal. Dennis asked what our thoughts would be if we approached them and said that we are a package deal, meaning all of us would keep working and providing our services. Andy said it couldn't work like that because you can't have two Directors of Environmental Health, or two Health Commissioners, or two Directors of Nursing, etc. Dennis said he understands that, and said that while that couldn't be the case, we could also have an Assistant Director of Environmental Health, etc. Dennis said that as a board member, he would never approve a merger or anything if it meant we lose any of our employees. He said first of all, it would be a waste because we have good people here. Two other no brainers would be cost or them not wanting us. Shellie said them not wanting the Sexual Health clinic is another no-

Galion City Health Department

Tuesday, January 10, 2023, 5:00pm-6:30pm



brainer. It would just be exploring what that could look like and to see if any parties are even interested in having the discussion.

Mayor O'Leary also said that we may find if we talk with them that they may have dealbreakers of their own, too. He said he understands where Andy is coming from and said one thing that made it difficult before was the cost of health insurance. He said if we ask any county employee we know about their insurance, we'll be amazed about how much better ours is. Andy agreed that we do have good health insurance. Mayor O'Leary said that the Board should cut loose from the city health plan. At the health department, we are a younger and healthier group without as many major health concerns as others who are covered under the same plan. He would get out from under that. Though it's good insurance, because the demographic group is not favorable overall, it makes it not a very good deal for us. The health plan of county employees is not even comparable. Shellie said we would need to line item out things like this. Maybe at some places there is better insurance for employees, but maybe the employer with lower insurance coverage provides two additional days off per year, as an example. If there are certain key points which both sides can't agree on, then it makes no sense to try and pursue anything further.

Mayor O'Leary said that in spite of the hundreds of hours spent on accreditation work, what happens hypothetically if we end up not getting accredited? We wouldn't want to be in the position of trying to talk with the county after not being accredited, and we wouldn't want to scramble. Shellie said that if we started talking with them and if anything came of it, it would take more than a year for everything to transpire, given the volunteer board and other factors. Andy asked if that means it would be our board talking with their board. Dennis confirmed that because any decisions like that would have to be a board decision. It may start with us talking with Kate to see what has changed since this was last discussed. Andy said that one change is that they are accredited, and we are not. She said the person we contracted with is not working out very well as our accreditation specialist, and feels we're reacting to it way too late. She said we do have someone who is willing to help us more and has already been through the accreditation process, unlike our current contractor. Board members asked about her getting phased out. Andy said that she can't speak about the CHA since she's not working on that part, but she feels comfortable about completing her portions on time. Jason also said he feels more comfortable working with Sara and that he wished we found her first. Jason continued by saving that he was considering terminating the contract with our accreditation specialist after Andy reached out to him, and that he was intending to make a final decision by Friday after speaking with Sara, since she was planning to spend the day at the health department to work on accreditation requirements. The Board asked Jason to terminate the contract before then, and Jason said he would do that.

Shellie asked if we should vote now about even discussing anything with the county, and Mandi said it may be best to talk it over with the new board member in a future Executive Session.

Result: Tabled

9 **Executive Session (as needed)**

Minutes: The Board did not enter into Executive Session.

10 Next Scheduled Board of Health Meeting

Next Scheduled Board of Health Meeting February 14, 2023, at 5:00pm in Galion City Health Department Board Room

Attachments: 2023 Board of Health Meeting Dates.docx

Council CALENDAR-January 2023.docx

11 Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 6:42

Minutes - Galion Board of Health Meeting Galion City Health Department

Tuesday, January 10, 2023, 5:00pm-6:30pm



Result: Approved

Motioned: Mr. Dennis Sterling Seconded: Amanda Moran

Voter	Yes	No	Abstaining
Mr. Dennis Sterling, Board Member	×		
Ms. Shellie Burgin, Board Member	X		
Amanda Moran, Board Member	X		

Board of Health Approval Signature

Shellie Burgin, President Pro-tempore

Board of Health Approving Name and Title